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COUNCIL OFFICERS 

 

Grand Knight William J. Serb III 826-6029 

 serbthe3rd@att.net  

Chaplain Fr. Venancio Amidar 826-0760 

 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chancellor Frank Faecke 952-2420 

 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 

Warden Joseph Bogdanovich (310) 493-7255 

 Joe.bogdanovich@biworldwide.com 

Recorder  Paulo Moraleś 761-4287 

  

Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 

 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 

 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

 rollya@verizon.net  

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 

 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Ira Pringle PGK * 609-0055 

 irapringle@ca.rr.com 

2 year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@ca.rr.com 

3Year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet PGK * 826-6977 

  

Lecturer Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

 inanhe@aol.com  

Insurance Advisor Michael D. Doss (562) 728-3601 

 Michael.doss@kofc.org 

District Deputy Peter Tice DD96 521-5088 

 pedeetice@aol.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 

mailto:serbthe3rd@att.net  
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Please remember these brother Knights, 

their ladies, relatives and friends in your prayers. 

 

 R.I.P. 

 

Don Keman 

Daniel Steel  ( 1

st

 Lt. Killed in Afghanistan) 

 

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 

 

  Carlos Chavez  PGK       Earl Smith PGK      Ted Sack PGK (cancer)      Paul Angers 

  

Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 

 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, John Mauro, Bruce Schmidt, 

John Tomaka, Esperanza Azcona (stroke) Jeff Lee - John Oliver’s Friends & Family 

Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter 

Charley Daugherty (cancer) – Lloyd Ferry’s God Daughter 

Lisa Bassat, Zach & Terri Perez – Friend & Family José Perez 

Susan Seiss (Siss),  Andrea Dupree, Henry Duronslet, Oneil Duronslet, Susan Chavez (cancer), 

Lionel Woods (cancer & heart problems)  Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Friends and Relatives 

Mary Griesser (heart & lung problems) – Ernest Griesser’s Wife 

Marie McDonough (hospitalized) – Mary & Ernest Griesser’s Daughter 

Mary Lou – Mike Trabert PGK’s Wife 

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 

Neomi (recovering from surgery) – Bill Serb GK’s Wife 

Lance Serb (terminal cancer) – Bill Serb GK’s Cousin 

      Kathy Lopez (cancar) – Jerry Baldwin’s Friend 

Justin Crabbe (marine injured in Afghanistan) – Jerry Balwin’s Friend 

 

Sick & Distressed 
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THE  GRAND KNIGHT 

        

 

Brother Knights’ 

 

  

  Hello, I say hello because I have been out of town for the last month and a half.  While I 

was gone you the Council held a number of activities. Some being a “pancake breakfast”, I say “a” 

because I worked with you on the first breakfast before I left. On September 13

th

 you attended 

“adoration” in the church. During the September 17

th

 & 18

th

 you served coffee and donuts after the 

masses. You held blood drive sign-ups the weekends during September and worked all day in the 

church hall for the donating of the blood on September 29

th

.  

 

 Thanks to your Deputy Grand Knight Pete Morales for chairing the “Pancake Breakfast’s”.  

The first breakfast that I attended, I was concerned that we were not going to make any profit 

because it looked to me like the attendance was down from what I had observed in the past. But as I 

was informed the second breakfast was better attended and our overall profit was up. Also thanks to 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK for working with the Red Cross on the day the blood was being taken as our 

blood drive chairman Rolly Arenz was out of the country.  

 

 Thanks to all of you that volunteered your time and talents to carry out all the above-

mentioned activities. We would not be able to support the many charitable activities that we are 

involved in without your sacrifice of time and talent.  

 

 We held our Annual Council Picnic on Saturday September 24

th

 on the church grounds in the 

patio next to the hall. Many of our members and family attended, we had plenty of food and drink 

and a good time. Although we had good attendance for the picnic, for the number of members in our 

council many more could have been there. For those of you that did not attend I encourage you to 

plan to attend more of our family events. We do not only hold meetings and charitable events, we 

have family events such as the Picnic, our Family Night Pot Luck Dinner’s, Christmas Parties, 

Corporate Communion and breakfast’s etc. Not only will you have a good time, but also it is 

important for us as members to get to know each other better and for our families to get to know the 

other families and members. 

 

 I and the other Officers, Director’s and Chairman hope to see you and your family at our 

upcoming events. 

 

 

  

  

Thank You & God Bless 

William (Bill) Serb      

Grand Knight  
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COUNCIL Chaplain’s corner 

 

 

 

                                   Are You Ready? 

 

 

 “No one knows about the day or hour, not even the angels in heaven, nor the Son, 

but only the Father. As it was in the day of Noah, so it will be at the coming of the Son of 

Man. For in the days before the flood, people were eating and drinking, marrying and 

giving in marriage, up to the day Noah entered the ark; and they knew nothing about 

what would happen until the flood came and took them all away. That is how it will be at 

the coming of the Son of Man. Two men will be in a field; one will be taken the other left. 

Two women will be grinding with a hand mill; one will be taken and the other left.” 

 

 “Therefore keep watch, because you do not know on what day your Lord will 

come. But understand this: If the owner of the house had known at what time of night the 

thief was coming he would have kept watch and would not have let his house be broken 

into. So you also must be ready, because the Son of man will come at an hour when you 

do not expect him.”   

Matthew 24:36-44 

 

 Are you prepared for the return of Jesus? If not prepare yourself by walking in His 

will every day. If you are not walking in His will when He returns He will say, “I tell you 

the truth, I do not know you.” Matthew 25:12 

 

Therefore keep watch, because we do not know the day or the hour. 

 NSS 
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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 

  

        Deputy Grand Knight 

   & program Director 

 

 

My Brothers in Christ: 

 

The Fall season is upon us!  In just a few more weeks Christmas Music will soon fill the air!  

As we approach the upcoming months I will be posting reminders of upcoming events.  In the 

meantime, below is a list of council events:  

 

What   Where   When     Time 

Officers Meeting Conference Room October 5, 2011    7:00 PM 

4

th

 Degree  Irvine Marriott  October 8, 2011    Noon 

Adoration  Church   October 14, 2011   8:30 AM 

Business Meeting Ed Building  October 12, 2011   7:30 PM 

 

In the upcoming business meeting, I will be looking for volunteers to help clean out our 

storage locker at the parish.  We have found some interesting items recently and some that were 

requested by the Smithsonian Institute in Washington DC!  I hope that we can go through the items, 

sort and categorize them, making it easier to see what we have and what we need.  Your help will be 

greatly appreciated.  

 

Hope to see you soon. 

 

In Christ, 

 

SK Peter A. Morales 

Deputy Grand Knight 

Cypress Council 8599 
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from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

If any of you who read this know of a Brother Knight who may have moved in the past year, 

please let me know because they may not have sent me a note with an updated address and phone 

number (and they may not be receiving important information).  

 

I have council badges for all of the new members that have joined our ranks in the past 

several months. Please see me at the next business meeting to obtain yours. 

 

I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

 

OCTOBER  BIRTHDAYS 

 

James Darensbourg 10-1 Julius Fernandes 10-1 Charles Sanchez 10-1 

Eugene Christopher 10-2 Michael McGill 10-3 Chris Burris 10-6 

Jesus Lapid 10-7 Mike Ruiz 10-10 Antonio Cepeda PGK 10-12 

Lawrence Mcgetrick 10-12 Nathan Nghiem 10-15 Jim Plagge 10-20 

Brian Swartz 10-21 Dennis Mackowiak 10-22 Joseph Pasquinelli 10-23 

Antonio Martinez 10-25 Augusto Rodriguez 10-27 Arturo Carrasco 10-31 

 

If you wish to receive the Council Newsletter electronically rather than having it mailed to 

you using the USPS, please let either myself or the bulletin editor know. 

 

  

                              Peace and all good 

 

       

                                          Mike Morris 

                                   Financial Secretary 

                                                                                                                              themorrishome@earthlink.net 

 

 

mailto:themorrishome@earthlink.net
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ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

Wednesday’s & Friday’s  –  Meet at St. Peter Chanel Church Parking Lot 8:45am 

Contact George Kubeck 714-952-8886 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 
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1

st

 OKTOBERFEST – Church Parking Lot 6:00pm 

5

th

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

8

th

 4

th

 DEGREE EXEMPLICATION 

10

th

 “COLUMBUS DAY” 

11

th

 4

TH

 DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

12

th

 BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

14

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

27

th

 CHAPTER MEETING St. Nicholas Church Hall 7:30pm 

             24252 El Toro Rd. Laguna Hills 

28

th

 TRUNK & TREAT – Church Parking Lot 6:00pm 

29

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

30

th

 CORPORATE COMMUNION & BREAKFAST 8:00am Mass 

31

th

 “HALLOWEEN” 

 

 

 

 

coming in  November 

 

2

nd

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

5

th

 SHED CLEAN-UP 10:00am 

8

th

 MEMORIAL MASS St. Irenaeus Church 7:00pm 

8

th

 4

TH

 DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

9

th

 BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

11

th

 “VETERAN’S DAY”  

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

18

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

24

th

 “THANKSGIVING DAY” 

26

th

  H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING      8:30am 

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 
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       The Times of Venerable Father Michael McGivney 

 

 

Ref. Father Michael J. McGivney Newsletters, Jan. –Feb. 2010 and Sep.-Oct. 2010 

Father Michael McGivney is the founder of the Knights of Columbus. “If we follow the Father 

McGivney’s program for spiritual vitality, reflection on our lives must begin on a note of hope and 

gratitude. The precious gift of life and the power to direct one’s own life under the influence of the 

Holy Spirit is the true source of hope and optimism. 

 

“Father McGivney knew this well as he faced the brokenness of Catholic families and the 

social ills of his day. Weighed down with the sufferings of his flock, faced with uncertain financial 

conditions of the parish and hostility from outside the Church. He was ever a man of steady 

encouragement and hope.  “In fact, his faith in God’s providence was contagious. It was hard to be 

around Father McGivney and not to be hopeful. He was energized by the difficulties that confronted 

him and was always creative in devising ways to face problems and work towards solutions. The 

venerable parish priest loved his parishioners with a great intensity. In return, they followed his 

example of optimism undertaking all manner of projects to relieve the sufferings and burden of 

others. 

 

“Today, hard economic times bring plenty of suffering. Besides the usual tensions and 

problems typical of family life, the possible loss of a job, the need to cut back on the “extras” that 

enrich the formation of children or the threat of not making the mortgage put extra strain on parents 

and children.  “Part of Father McGivney’s pastoral genius was his ability to find ways of bringing 

people together to enjoy one another and have plenty of fun. It could be a picnic or dance in the 

parish hall, but this man of God wanted his people to enjoy life in spite of their poverty. For him, as 

for all the saints, the need to depend upon God in hard times was a blessing. 

 

“The scriptures speak often and eloquently of God’s particular love for the poor, the 

outcasts, the widows and the orphans. These were the “clients” of Father McGivney’s remarkable 

priestly ministry. The life and work of Venerable Father Michael J. McGivney is a witness to the 

truth that one can be happy and enjoy a rich life of union with God even when deprived of material 

necessities. “Father McGivney is a great patron for us as we face the struggles of the 21

st

 century. He 

teaches us how to find meaning in all of the moral relativism and materialism of our time.” 

 

                                Pro-Life Advocate 

         

 

 

             George H. Kubeck 
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information on membership from your…………… 

 

       Membership Director 

 

 

Dear Brothers, 

 

 

              At our council meeting in August I mentioned that, for our council to qualify for Star 

Council award, our council needs to hold four 1st Degrees this Columbian year. Now Supreme has 

mentioned the 1st degree team can now read their parts instead of memorizing the different parts for 

the team. It requires about 10 Brothers to do the Degree. I tried forming a team but some of the 

Brothers just did not have time to practice, now that the parts can now be read, hopefully some of 

you will step forward and help. Myself, I know two parts by heart, but I can't do all positions and 

that is where you come in. I gave two parts to two of our Brothers from this council but have not 

seen them at our meetings. Because we need to get moving and complete some of these Degrees I am 

now asking them to give back the parts so someone else can read the Degree. 

 

              Our council has all the equipment for the team, and hopefully we can move alone doing a 

Degree. For the 2

nd

 and 3

rd

 Degree’s we have to go to another council that has a team. A 3rd degree 

was just held the 2nd of this month at St. Joseph's Parish in Placentia. The 2nd Degree is held every 

other month at Fr. Kass Council in Buena Park but their are other 2nd Degrees held at other councils 

within the Chapter. 

 

              Just a reminder, if you need form 100's, which is the new membership form, I have those 

available or any information on recruiting a new member. I like to mention this because Brothers are 

always asking who has the material. Some Brothers have asked me about name badges, they come 

from your Financial Secretary Mike Morris.  

 

              Hopefully you have some potential candidate to join our order, it will be an experience of a 

life time for him. Have you asked anyone lately? 

 

 

      

                                                                         Fraternally 

                                                                                      Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

 

 

                                                                                 

                                                                                             Council Membership Chairman 

 



                                                                                 12 

 

words from our  

 

  recruitment chairman 

 

 Here we are sports fans. Falls here, everyone should be back from 

vacation by now and the holidays are coming up. We had a lot of events in September, 

Blood Drive, Food Bagging Coffee and Donuts, the Family Picnic and we helped host the 

Oktoberfest again this year. The picnic could have used a few more families participating. It was 

held in the churchyard so we had plenty of space for the kids to run. It would have been nice if we 

had more children at the event. Oh well there is always next year. Thanks to all the Knights who 

turned out for the Yearbook picture. 

 

 We have our “Right to Life” events hosted by George Kubeck, Tom Nagle and Ray 

Richmond. Join them if you can and give them a hand. It’s a very worthy cause. 

 

 Glad to see the Grand Knight and his wife back from Hawaii. Welcome Home. 

 

We are always looking for new Knights for our council. If you know of anyone that may be 

interested let Bobby or me know. 

 

   

    God Bless 

                                                         Your Recruitment Chairman 

               Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those in 

Attendance     

At the 

september business meeting 

 

Joe Lodding PGK     Gilbert Montoya     John Oliver     Inan Herrmann     William Torrescano 

Joe Bogdanovich     Luis Raymond     George Limar     Carl Cholewinski PGK     Bill Serb GK     Ron Lona 

Jose Perez     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Lloyd Ferry     George Evens     Horacio Castro 

Bernie Romero     Peter Morales     Mike Morris     Lloyd Duronslet PGK     Henry Negrete     Curt Briskorn 

Fred Navarro     Ken Peterson PGK     George Mergl     Paulo Morales     Carl Heinz     Paul Benson 

George Del Hierro     Earnst Griesser     Loe Gines     Micheal Doss  Louis Chavez     James Chavez     

Chris Nsor     James Darensbourg     Jerry Baldwin     Louis Cianciosi     Gene St. Amant 

Roland Tremblay     Dennis Mackowiak 
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From Your 

Knights of Columbus 

Insurance Agent 

 

              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

 

Insurance Descriptions 

 

Whole life insurance calls for premiums to be paid for your entire life, or to age 100.  You 

may want to consider a permanent life insurance product – one with guaranteed cash values – that 

offers a limited period of premium payments.  The Knights of Columbus offers three permanent life 

insurance products for which premiums do not have to be paid for all of life. 

 

“Twenty Pay Life” is exactly as the name suggests – a permanent plan with premiums 

payable for only 20 years.  After the premiums are paid for the 20 years, the plan is “paid up” and no 

more premiums are due.  Unlike its term counterpart, however, the plan stays in force, the death 

benefit remains intact and the guaranteed cash value continues to grow. 

 

Another such plan is our “Life Paid Up at 65.”  You buy this permanent product and you 

only pay premiums to age 65.  Then, premiums stop (just in time for retirement), but the plan 

remains very much in force. 

 

Finally, the ultimate in limited pay is our Single Premium Life product.  Imagine buying life 

insurance – permanent life insurance – and only paying one single premium?  It’s possible. 

 

I have detailed information on all of these products.  At your convenience, I’ll meet with you 

and your spouse to perform a free, custom-tailored needs analysis, to help determine which of our 

many life insurance products is right for you and your family. 

 

 

 

  Michael D. Doss 

 

 

 

 

 P.O. Box 99 

  Seal Beach, CA 90740 

  Insurance Field Agent 

  (562) 728-3601 

           Michael.doss@kofc.org 

  

mailto:Michael.doss@kofc.org 
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Cypress Council Past Grand Knight’s 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers – Gordon Johnson 

Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster – Conrado Sevilla – Earl 

Smith Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas Nagle – Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau  

Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson – Lloyd Duronslet 
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                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 

 

Program Director Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C)  

 

Church Activities Director Mike Trabert PGK 828-7300 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed, Bereavement Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Community Activities Director Open xxx-xxxx 

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

  Greg Prevost 886-8209(H) 220-8993(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

 Stephen J. Pohl 826-7451(H) 732-7152(C) 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Social Hour Chairman John Oliver 527-5709 

   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

 Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214    

   Phone Committee Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 Family Activities Director Ken Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Activity Form Coordinator Robert Marsh 995-6141 

   Family Night Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

   St. Patrick’s Day Dinner Gilbert Montoya 827-0743  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Chairman Carl Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III GK 826-6029 
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